REGULAR MEETING OF COUNCIL
HELD AT ST. LAWRENCE TOWN HALL
MAY 18, 2021 AT 7:00 P.M.

MEMBERS PRESENT MAYOR JACK WALSH
DEPUTY MAYOR RODNEY DOYLE, SR.
COUNCILLORS ROSALIE DUPRE

ERNIE LUNDRIGAN

CLERK/MANAGER ANDREA KETTLE
ASST. TOWN CLERK EILEEN NORMAN

MEMBERS ABSENT COUNCILLOR AMANDA SLANEY

Also in attendance was Michael Stacey by telephone.
AGENDA
MOTION: LUNDRIGAN/DUPRE

21 -172 Resolved to approve the agenda for May 18, 2021 as
circulated. All in favour, Motion Carried.

MINUTES
MOTION: D. M. DOYLE/DUPRE

21 -173 Resolved to approve the minutes of May 4, 2021 as
circulated. All in favour, Motion Carried.

DEFERRED CORRESPONDENCE

REZONING REQUEST — ST. CECILIA STREET

The Manager explained the procedure for changing zoning to Council.
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Much discussion took place and a vote was taken — 3 Councillors voted to change
the zoning to Mixed Development and 1 Councillor voted not to change the
zoning to Mixed Development.

MOTION: D.M. DOYLE/LUNDRIGAN

21 - 174 Resolved to change the zoning on a section of St. Cecilia
Street to Mixed Development. Vote taken — Councillor Ernie
Lundrigan, Deputy Mayor Doyle, Mayor Jack Walsh voted to
change the zoning to Mixed Development. Councillor Dupré
voted against the motion. Motion carried.

LAURENTIAN PARK — PETITION

The Manager advised that she visited the tennis court today with Pat Cusick.
She advised that the lines on the tennis court can be moved back and still
accommodate the skate board park. She showed Council pictures that she took
today while on site.

Discussion took place and it was agreed to engage the person who painted the
lines on the court originally to change the lines.

MOTION: DUPRE/D. M. DOYLE

21 - 175 Resolved to engage the person who painted the lines on the

tennis court originally to change the lines. All in favour,
Motion Carried.

WOOD STORING ON SIDE OF ROAD

Discussion took place on the amount of purchased wood that is being stored on
sides of the roads in town.

The consensus of Council was to contact Land Use Planning and develop a policy
regarding wood storing on side of road.
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COMMITTEE REPORTS

Councillor Dupré advised that she has a report to present to Council from the
MNL Symposium that she participated in virtually last week but she will present it
at the next Council meeting.

CORRESPONDENCE TO BE ACTED ON

25™ ANNUAL "RUN THE ROCK” MAKE-A-WISH CANADA

The consensus was to file this correspondence.

BURIN PENINSULA REGIONAL SERVICE BOARD — LETTER OF SUPPORT

MOTION: LUNDRIGAN/D. M. DOYLE

21 —-176 Resolved to write a letter of support re — kilometer-marking
initiative which would be especially helpful to travelers and
first responders in providing location references in
emergency situations. All in favour, Motion Carried.

GOLF FORE HEALTH CARE TOURNAMENT

The consensus was to file this correspondence.
RV PARK
The Manager advised that we have been receiving calls regarding the RV Park.

She advised that under Service NL guidelines we have to apply for a license to
operate. It will require submitting an application to Service NL.

MOTION: DUPRE/LUNDRIGAN

21 - 177 Resolved to submit application to Service NL to operate an
RV Park. All in favour, Motion Carried.
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ADDITION TO AGENDA

RESIGNATION LETTER — TOWN CLERK/MANAGER

Mayor Walsh advised Council members that he received a resignation letter from
the Town Clerk/Manager.

Council accepted the resignation.

Discussion took place and it was agreed to contact John Peddle to look at this
with the town.

2021 CLAR SIMMONS SCHOLARSHIP — MUNICIPAL ASSESSMENT
AGENCY

It was noted that no one is eligible at this time.
SAM VIRTUAL AGM
It was noted that no one is available to attend. If something changes Council

members are asked to advise the Town Office.

GENERAL DISCUSSION

IRON SPRINGS ROAD — WATERING BY CFI

It was noted that the Iron Springs Committee would be approaching CFI to
request watering of the Iron Springs road.

Council advised that they have no problem with this request.

BASE AROUND MONUMENT

It was noted that there may be funding available through ACOA to get this work
done.

It was agreed to complete the application ng\
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LIVEWIRE

The Manager advised that she has contacted Livewire about a timeline to finish
the work on the Council building.

She advised that they expect the materials to arrive on Tuesday of next week.

HISTORICAL ADVISORY COMMITTEE

It was noted that the Historical Advisory Committee are requesting to have more
rocks placed at the bottom of the hill to prevent ATV’s from going up the hill and
causing more damage.

It was noted that the office staff would advise the outside workers to look at this
request.

Also they are requesting to look at the signage on the trails as one sign seems to
be in the wrong place.

MOTION: DUPRE/D. M. DOYLE

21 - 178 Resolved to request the outside workers to place more
rocks at the bottom of the hill at Chamber Cove to prevent
ATV's from going up the hill. Also review signage for correct
positioning.

DIRECTOR DRIVE — COMPLAINTS RE — WATER PRESSURE

Discussion took place.

It was agreed to send an email to Gary Pike, OCI and c.c. to Blaine Sullivan
giving them a time frame to have the salt water pump repaired.

ADJOURNMENT
MOTION: D. M. DOYLE

The meeting adjourned at 7:55 p.m.
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